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1
PURPOSE

1.1 To provide Members with information on the commencement of the master-plan.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions –The information in this report relates to the ambition to protect and enhance the qualities of the built environment.

· Community Objectives – The information in this report relates to a number of community objectives but is particularly relevant to the broad objectives of conserving our countryside and enhancing the local environment and promoting a vibrant local economy and market towns.

· Corporate Priorities - This information is relevant to the local development framework which is the spatial expression of the Community Strategy.  

· Other Consideration – None.

2
INFORMATION

2.1
Members will recall that as part of the evidence base for the Local Development Framework a major piece of work was undertaken by the BE Group, a firm of consultants jointly engaged by the Council, Lancashire County Developments Ltd (LCDL) and the Ribble Valley Strategic Partnership that included an examination of issues related to the health of our market towns. One of the recommendations was to look more closely at Clitheroe Town Centre with a view to preparing a master-plan to guide development and regeneration to support the future of the town centre.  

2.2
The Council subsequently agreed to work with LCDL to commission a piece of work to undertake the preparation of a master-plan for Clitheroe that was included in the Capital programme. A separate report is included on the agenda for this committee meeting on the capital programme. As previously LCDL have co-ordinated and administered the selection process with an officer and member selection panel.  Turley Associates were  subsequently appointed to undertake the work.

2.3
Whilst the study area is shown on the plan at appendix 1, the consultants have indicated that as appropriate they will take account of any relevant influences adjacent to the boundary.  A series of outputs from the work are proposed to include;

· a report that sets out the findings of the technical assessments, together with an executive study, and appendices that include plans, sketches and supporting information that illustrates the Master-plan,    

· A detailed draft Action plan, prioritising and listing all individual projects and polices required to deliver the Master-plan,

· Robust Business Plans, supported by development appraisals for each individual project,  

· A Traffic Management Overview, 

· A Public Realm Overview that will include a funding strategy.   
2.4     
An extract of the consultants programme is attached for information. The work will involve a range of stakeholder and consultation processes to help develop the master-plan and a member focus group, chaired by the Leader of the Council has been established. As work develops reports will also be brought to this committee for consideration.
Director of Development Services

BACKGROUND PAPERS

1 Ribble Valley Employment Land and Retail Study, Be Group October 2008

2 Clitheroe Town Centre files 

For further information please ask for Colin Hirst, extension 4503.
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